
What happens next?

Information
for care

staff

If you have any questions about the
Philomena Protocol or need help with the
forms, please contact your local
neighbourhood police officer who will be
able to help. 

Remember, all the forms are available on
the Cleveland Police website. 

www.cleveland.police.uk 

The incident will be risk assessed and a
police officer will be dispatched. 

The response officer should then be given
part A of the Philomena form and any
other relevant information including a
recent photograph. 

Care staff may wish to consider gaining
consent for photo circulation prior to the
arrival of the officer. 

When the child is found an officer should
speak to the child, this return interview is
done to understand any harms that the
young person may have been exposed to.
Sometimes the young person may be
more, or less, comfortable talking with
staff present. 

Staff should then call 101 and tell the
control room that a child is missing, that
they are included in the Philomena
Protocol and that a form has been sent
through.



Care home staff should complete part A
of the 'person at risk of missing form'
and also the 'risk assessed locations'
form.

These forms should be kept
electronically and updated if any
information changes. They are available
from the Cleveland Police website
www.cleveland.pnn.police.uk on the
Philomena Protocol section of the front
page. 

Staff should establish patterns of the
child's behaviour, and places the child
frequently visits. They should have an
up-to-date photograph and a
medication list on hand. 

If a child is not where they are expected to
be, is late home or has gone out without
permisson. The carer accepts responsibility
for contacting and/or searching for the
child in order to bring them home. This is
the case if the circumstance and level of
concern does not justify immediate police
intervention. 

When the child needs to be reported to
police as missing, in the first instance care
staff should email a copy of part B of the
form to the contact management inbox.
The email address is
contactmanagement@cleveland.pnn.police.
uk

The protocol is an initiative to help locate
and safely return a missing child. 

It has been highlighted as best practice and
adopted by police forces across the
country, including Cleveland Police. 

The protocol focuses on looked after young
people that live in residential homes, but
the Force is hoping to extend its reach
more widely in 2021.

The protocol works because information is
available to all involved, which makes the
process of finding the young person more
efficient. 

A single point of contact has been
identified from the neighbourhood policing
teams to help care staff understand the
process and complete the necessary forms.
If you need help with any part of the
process, please contact your local team.

What is the Philomena
Protocol?

What should residential home
staff do?


